SCES

SBDM Minutes
Wednesday, October 10, 2018
Members Present:  Jane Anderson, Samantha Dennis, Peggy Hagman, Lindsey Jaroszek, Beth Seabolt, and Christi Thomas
Guests:  Danielle Jump and Bridget Murphy
Secretary:  Judy Henry

1. Call the Meeting to Order:  Ms. Anderson called the meeting to order at 4:08 pm.
2.  Approval of Agenda:  Motion by Peggy Hagman, second by Samantha Dennis to approve the October 10, 2018 agenda.  Consensus.

3.  Public Comment:  None

4.  Approval of Minutes:  (Attachment A) Motion by Christi Thomas, second by Peggy Hagman to approve minutes for September 12, 2018. Consensus.

5.  Approval of Budget Reports (MUNIS and School Activity):  (Attachment B) Motion by Samantha Dennis, second by Lindsey Jaroszek to approve budget reports for month ending September 30, 2018.  Consensus. 
6.  Monthly Review:  
Enrollment: 736
7.  Volunteer Report: (Attachment C)
September Volunteers – 36
September Volunteer Hours - 354
8.  Principal’s Report:
· We had an amazing turn out for our Fall Festival. We raised $20,724.38 for our school before expenses.
· AG Day was a tremendous success! The students gained so much from learning about agriculture and their community. We are very thankful to the many volunteers who helped us organize and offer a wonderful day.

· Teachers from each grade level were able to participate in a wonderful three day professional development opportunity in regards to Eureka Math. The teachers found this to be a wonderful learning opportunity and came back and shared the information within each grade level.

· There will be no school for students October 12-22nd. The teachers will have a district wide PD day on the 22nd.

· Parent teacher conferences are being held this week as well as weeks prior.
9.  Committee Reports
· Assessment Committee – (Attachment D) Minutes from September 11, 2018.  No action taken.  Action was previously approve December 13, 2017.
· Curriculum, Instructional Practices Committee – (Attachment E) Minutes from September 11, 2018.  
· School Climate, Student Services, Wellness & Safety Committee – (Attachment F)
· School Planning and Budget Committee – (Attachment G) Minutes from September 11, 2018.
10.  Technology Report: SCES appears to have a 1 to 1 student to computer ratio in grades 4 and 5. We are approximately 2 to 1 in grades 3 and 3 to 1 in grades 1 and 2. Kindergarten is 0 to 1 in Mrs. Lawson’s class and 3 to 1 in Mrs. Dennis’ class.
11. Approve Needs Assessment: Ms. Anderson would like to request from the Board of Education 3 carts with 108 laptops to be dispersed through K-3 grades and purchase 10 document cameras for grades K-5 pending SBDM approval.  Motion by Lindsey Jaroszek, second by Beth Seabolt to approve needs assessment request.  Consensus.
12.  Approve Field Study Request – 5th Grade Actor’s Theater: (Attachment H) Motion by Peggy Hagman, second by Samantha Dennis to approve 5th grade field study request.  Consensus.
13.  Review K-PREP Spring 2017 Results: (Attachment I) Ms. Anderson informed the council that Spencer County Elementary did exceptionally well on their 2017-2018 K-PREP! Our school was in the top 10% of Proficient and Distinguished! We went up in proficient and distinguished by 7.4% from the 2016-2017 school year and were 18.6 % above the state average in reading! We improved by 4.5% from the 2016-2017 school year and we scored 19.5% above the state average in mathematics! We do not have test scores to compare last year’s science scores to this years due to the change in the testing system however, we scored 4.3% higher than the state average in Science. This is an area for improvement however, as we only had 35.1% proficient and distinguished overall. Language Mechanics is no longer assessed on KPREP. Our 5th grade social studies percentage of proficient and distinguished dropped from 2016-17 school year by 3% however we scored 29.7% higher than the state average. Lastly, our writing scores improved in the area of writing from the 2016-2017 school year by 1.7% and we scored 18.4% above the state average in writing. Writing and science will be our targeted focus for improvement in instruction. Writing will be measured using rubrics and exemplars and our school writing policy will be updated and resubmitted for SBDM review prior to January 2019. While we made really good gains in math, we are taking a hard look at increasing our math scores. We are aligning our curriculum with TES who has seen substantial growth in math utilizing Engage NY. Mr. Rucker and I work collaboratively and our staff will be having grade level discussions of Engage NY implementation.
14. Adjournment:  
Motion by Peggy Hagman, second by Lindsey Jaroszek to adjourn meeting at 4:20 pm.  Consensus
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